at the Country Club on January 9. On January 10 General
Bisenhower met the Canadian Press at the Parliament Buildings,
spoke to the Canadian Club of Ottawa, had tea at Laurier
House, and was the guest of the United States Ambassador and
Mrs. Atherton in the evening. On January 11 General Eisenhower
laid a wreath at the National War Memorial and was the guest
of the Minister of National Defence at luncheon. The United
States Ambassador and Mrs. Atherton held a reception in the
afternoon and General and Mrs. Eisenhower left for Toronto in the evenafternoon and General and Mrs. Eisenhower left for Toronto in the evenand. On Saturday January 12, General Eisenhower met the Press
the Royal York Hotel, Toronto, laid a wreath at the Cenotaph
and was welcomed at the City Hall by the Mayor of Toronto.
That afternoon the University of Toronto conferred an Honorary
Degree on General Eisenhower at a special Convocation. After
a reception held by the Lieutenant-Governor of Ontario and Mrs.
Washington.

The Rt. Hon. E.J. Williams, M.P., Minister of Information of the United Kingdom, visited Ottawa during January.

(E) APPOINTMENTS AND CHANGES IN THE CANADIAN EXTERNAL SERVICE.

gd

Mr. M.M. Mahoney has arrived in Dublin to take up his duties as Canadian High Commissioner to Ireland.

Mr. J.D. Kearney left Canada in January to take up his new post as Canadian Minister to Norway and Denmark. Mr. R. Campbell has been transferred from Ottawa to be Third Secretary at the Legation in Oslo, and the Commercial Secretary will be Mr. S.G. MacDonald.

Mr. L.S. Glass, recently appointed Acting Consul General for Canada to Portugal has arrived in Lisbon where a new Canadian Consulate has been established. Mr. Glass was formerly Commercial Counsellor at the Canadian Embassy in Rio de Janeiro.

Lieutenant-General Maurice Pope has assumed his duties as head of the Canadian Military Mission to the Allied Control Council in Germany. Attached to General Pope's staff are the following: Colonel S. Morley Scott, formerly at Canada House, Colonel G.W. McPherson, who will handle Custodian matters, and Colonel J. McQueen of the Department of National Defence.

Mr. P.G.R. Campbell who was one of the members of the Canadian staff sent to Manila in August to arrange for the repatriation of Canadian civilians from the Far East, has been appointed as Third Secretary at the Canadian Embassy in China.

Mr. F.D. Foote has proceeded to Portland, Maine, to open a temporary Canadian Consulate there to facilitate the handling of shipping matters.

Mr. C.C-E. Chatillon was transferred from Ottawa to the Consulate-General in New York where he will have the rank of vice-consul.

Miss K. Scherf, assistant in the Department in Ottawa, has been transferred to the Canadian Legation in The Hague.

The following Commercial appointments have recently been made:
Mr. J.A. Langley, Commercial Counsellor at the Legation in The
Netherlands; Mr. R.G.C. Smith, Commercial Secretary at the
Legation in Cuba and Mr. M.B.A. Macdonald, Commercial Secretary
at the Embassy in Brussels.